
INT. DRYCLEANERS - DAY

ROSIE (early 20s) stands behind the counter, head down, 
texting on her cellphone. JIM (late 20s) walks in.

JIM
Um, is this Corleone’s Cleaners? I 
have a job interview with Uncle 
Sal. I mean just Sal. I’m James, no 
Jim. People just call me Jim.

ROSIE
(looking up)

Ah! Gia’s new boyfriend. You ARE 
cute!

(back to texting)
Don’t be nervous. People are always 
worried. But no. We’re just dry 
cleaners, who happen to be from 
Sicily. Uncle Sal’s in back.

Jim doesn’t move.

ROSIE (CONT’D)
Go on.

Jim walks down the hallway, approaches nervously.

JIM
Hello? Uncle Sal?

SAL (late 50s) steps into the light, startling Jim.

SAL
Gia’s a pristine flower.

JIM
Gia’s great.

SAL
And she’s gonna stay that way.

JIM
Oh yes. Yes. Absolutely sir.

SAL
So you’re here about the delivery 
job. You got a car?

JIM
Yeah, a mid-sized. Prius. Great on 
gas.



SAL
How big’s the trunk?

JIM
Um? Mid-sized? Maybe a bit--

SAL
What’s the upholstery like?

JIM
Well, uh. Kinda grey with little 
specks---

SAL
Stain resistant?

JIM
I’m just delivering clothes, right?

SAL
I’m in the textile business. It’s a 
standard question.

(studying Jim)
Can you lift more than a hundred 
pounds?

JIM
Um, I lift weights. I mean. I use 
the machines. They aren’t like 
“weights” weights.

SAL
Furs. We clean FUR coats here. Put 
a few of ‘em together in a bag. 
Gets heavy fast. Kinda flops all 
over.

JIM
Okay.

SAL
You know the docks?

JIM
(cautious)

Yeah. Down by the water.

SAL
Yeah genius, you’ll be making most 
of your deliveries there. Some, we 
take to the outskirts of town. So, 
in the trunk of your car... You got 
a tire iron? Some rope? A brick?
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JIM
Um.

SAL
A gun with a silencer? A burlap 
sack?

JIM
Sal, I’m not sure I’m your guy.

SAL
You’re Gia’s guy, aren’t ya?

JIM
Yeah. But I don’t have any of 
“those things.” I wouldn’t even 
know where to get any of “those 
things.”

SAL
These are all standard items, son. 
Didn’t your father teach you this 
stuff? You get a flat, you need a 
tire iron. Need to tie something to 
your roof? Rope. Say someone’s car 
goes in the ravine, you need to 
break a window fast. Brick.

JIM
And the gun?

SAL
You hit a dog or a cat in the 
street. You don’t want to see them 
suffer.

JIM
And the silencer, sir? And the 
burlap bag?

SAL
So you kill little Susie’s cat, you 
don’t want to wake little Susie up 
while you take care of it. You just 
do what any decent person would do. 
Put it in a burlap sack. Lay it on 
her doorstep. So she can give it a 
proper burial. Capiche?

JIM
What does this have to do with 
delivering dry cleaning?
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SAL
You’d be surprised. Can you work 
evenings? Weekends?

JIM
I don’t know, Sal.

SAL
Last guy had a problem with the 
late nights.

JIM
Yeah, Gia said he just didn’t show 
up for work one day.

SAL
That reminds me. Got a delivery 
that needs to go out tonight.

Sal hauls out a burlap bag that appears to be full of floppy 
fur coats.

SAL (CONT’D)
Can you do it?

JIM
I think I should go.

Jim starts to walk to the door. Sal stops him in his tracks.

SAL
You ain’t goin’ nowhere.

(speaking into the 
intercom on his desk)

Rosie?

ROSIE
(O/S)

Yeah Sal?

SAL
I think I’m gonna need another one 
of those burlap sacks.

Jim reaches down and shuts off the intercom.

JIM
No, Sal. I can do it. I can make 
the delivery.

SAL
Call me Don. You’re part of the 
family now.
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